Radnor Township Board of Health Meeting Minutes September 19, 2016

Present: Ms. Linda Schanne, Dr. Andrew Forman, Dr. Louise Fitzpatrick, Dr. Amy Leader, Dr. Nancy Hopko, Ms. Kathy Durr, Dr. Amit Khanna, Dr. Joan Capuzzi

BOC Liaison: Mr. John Nagle RTSD Liaison: Mr. Kevin Kane

Radnor Township Health Officer: Mr. Larry Taltoan

Radnor Township Student: Neal Chan

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

I. Review and approval of June 20, 2016 meeting minutes

II. Health Officer's Report (for June-August 2016)

- a. 62 food inspections, 51 bathing inspections, and 20 quality of life inspections
- b. Search for second food inspector continues. Position remains open and candidates are currently being evaluated
- c. L. Taltoan is going to investigate how to get the BOH meeting minutes posted monthly on the township website. Currently only the agendas are posted.

III. Old Business

- BOH members are going to draft language for dog parks and turf fields, circulate internally for review, with a goal of approving recommendations at the October meeting
- b. Neal Chan, RTSD student intern presented his student project on Radnor school lunches, covering topics such as nutrition, student choice, and areas for improvement

IV. New Business

- a. The BOH is looking for ideas for Radnor Health Matters. Those with topic areas of interest should submit ideas to Dr. Forman for discussion at the October meeting.
- b. Teen Health Week is January 9-13, 2017. The BOH, and the township at large, will consider various ways to become involved as we get closer to January.
- c. The BOH would like to revisit the issues of keeping chickens in Radnor and teen suicide. These may be possible areas of recommendation to the Commissioners or future programming for the public.

V. Announcements:

- a. Flu shots are available for the 2016/2017 flu season. The BOH encourages all who are able to get this valuable form of protection.
- b. A certificate of appreciation was presented to Neal Chan

- c. The PA Prescription Drug Monitoring Program (PDMP) went into effect in June 2016 to help prevent prescription drug (opioid) abuse and protect the health and safety of our community. All Schedule II-V dispensed prescriptions must be reported to the PDMP system within 72 hours of being dispensed.
- VI. Public Participation: None VII. Meeting adjourned at 6:20

The next Board of Health Meeting is scheduled for Monday October 17, 2016 at 5:30pm and will be held in the Radnorshire Room on the main level of the Radnor Township Building.